Society Of Broadcast Engineers Chapter 59

Minutes of the January 17, 2012 Meeting

The January meeting of Chapter 59 of the **Society of Broadcast Engineers** was held January 17, 2012 at the Community of Christ Auditorium 101 West Walnut; Independence, Missouri. There were 18 in attendance. Dave Buell, past chapter vice chairman, was in charge. The meeting was held in cooperation with the Electronic Video Systems Mini Expo. EVS provided the lunch.

Buell opened the business meeting at 12:18PM and he asked Ben Weiss to read the minutes of the December meeting. The motion to accept the minutes was by Robin Cross and the second by John Gray, passed.

Program chairman, John Gray, remarked that the February meeting will include a tour of the Kauffman Center for the Performing Arts. The March meeting program will be presented by Greg Best and be a discussion about spectrum analyzer applications in a broadcasting environment.

John also commented on the updates to the chapter's web site that include the year's schedule for the monthly EAS test.

The matter of the chapter purchasing a video projector was again discussed. Exactly what projector to get and cost to purchase is still the question. Since a couple of chapter members have made projectors available at different times, the matter of purchase was tabled for now.

The motion to adjourn the meeting was by Robin and the second by John.

Since the meeting was integrated into the EVS mini expo there was no specific program. Member spent time in the display hall checking out the latest video and audio equipment.

Submitted by: Ben Weiss Secretary